
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
Manly Selective Campus 

138 Abbott Road, North Curl Curl   NSW  2099 
Phone: 9905 3982 /  Fax: 9905 7772 

Email: nbscmanlys-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
P&C website: www.manlypandc.org.au 

   

THE WEEKLY PINES 
Manly Selective Campus 
Northern Beaches Secondary College 

 

Academic Excellence  Personal Best  Giving Back to the Community 
 

  Principal : Mr Tony Rudd Deputy Principals: Ms Cath Whalan 
Ms Kathy O’Sullivan 

  
4 November 2016 – Newsletter No 34 

 

From the Principal 
Selective High Schools Principal Conference 
This week, I have been in attendance at the NSW 
Selective High Schools Principal’s Conference. 
During this year’s conference, we had the 
opportunity to give initial feedback into the 
review of the Department of Education Gifted and 
Talented Education policy and procedure 
documents. This review will take place during 
2017, however, at the conference we were given 
time to annotate various aspects of the policies 
and procedures so that initial directions of the 
review could be developed. We look forward to 
the opportunity of providing further input to this 
review. 
 
In addition to this, we heard from doctoral 
research student, Ruth Phillips and some of the 
findings of her research into underachieving 
gifted students. Much of what was presented by 
Ms Phillips resonated strongly amongst each of 
the Principals in attendance, each admitting that 
we have seen many of the traits presented in our 
own schools. Our undertaking being, that once 
these students have been identified, to 
differentiate the curriculum sufficiently to support 
their needs. 
 
Dr Jane Hunter, who has worked closely with 
some of our students and staff in her work on 
Technology and the High Possibility Classroom 
(HPC), presented ideas for the practical 
applications of the concepts of HPCs, particularly 
in relation to STEM (Science, Technology, 
Engineering and Maths) education and in Project 
Based Learning. Part of Dr Hunter’s presentation 
was focused on the work that she had done in our 
very own school which contributed to our 
decision to implement strategies for authentic, 
cross curricular project learning into our Stage 4 
classes. 

Mr Jeff Bruce, a former Director, Public Schools 
NSW presented details on how Principals can best 
support staff in our schools to gain Board of 
Teaching and Educational Standards (BOSTES) 
accreditation at the levels of Higher Ability and 
Lead teacher. This session was very valuable as 
we have a number of staff at Manly Campus 
seeking these higher levels of accreditation. 
 
Ms Hayley Russell from the Department of 
Education Futures Learning Unit challenged 
Principals to engage in a Design Thinking process 
to support the learning and teaching needs of 
students and staff in schools. We were urged to 
explore the impact of spaces on learning, to 
identify different ways of learning, investigate a 
range of learning spaces and develop a plan for 
redesigning spaces within our own educational 
settings. Again, we have moved along this way to 
some extent with the support of our P&C 
Association who assisted in the refurbishment of 
one of our learning spaces through the Innovation 
Grant in 2015. 
 
This again was a truly valuable learning 
experience for each of the Principals in 
attendance and provided us with challenges to 
further improve the learning opportunities for the 
students in our schools. 
 
Year 7 Debaters Support Northern Sydney 
Primary School Representative Teams 
Once again this year, our students have been 
invited to support the learning of students in 
primary schools by working with the coaches of 
the Northern Sydney Region Primary Schools 
Debating Teams. On Tuesday, Year 7 students Jack 
Li, Jamie Palangio, Bea McGuire and Vivienne 
Paduch spent much of the day at Manly Vale 
Primary School participating in workshops with 
the primary school students and their coaches 
before participating in a debate with the younger 
students. 
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Presenting the affirmative case in a debate on 
whether or not extra-curricular programs play an 
important role in schools, our students won a 
closely contested debate in front of a large 
audience at Manly Vale Primary. 
 
We are very proud to support the Primary Schools 
Debating Program and will send further Year 7 
teams in the coming two weeks. 
 
Year 8 Students Support Bushlink Program 
For many years now, our school has supported 
the Northside Enterprises, Bushlink program. This 
program employs adults with an intellectual 
disability to carry out environmental projects with 
a focus on bush regeneration, gardening and 
grounds maintenance work. Much of the work 
that Bushlink has performed in our school has 
been in the area at the back of our playing field 
and relates to the regeneration of the bushland to 
its natural habitat. They have also worked at 
maintaining the garden area along the front of 
our hall and in planting native seedlings in the 
garden areas in the main quad. 
 
On Monday, we had approximately 25 Year 8 
students volunteer to work with the Bushlink staff 
at various times throughout the day in the bush 
regeneration area. The next group of 25 Year 8 
students will assist on Monday 7 November. This 
is a wonderful opportunity for our students to 
provide additional support for Bushlink and work 
closely with an outstanding group of young men 
and women. This will now be an ongoing 
commitment of our Year 8 giving back to the 
community program to provide real and 
meaningful assistance to this innovative 
employment model. 
 
Senior Jazz Ensemble 
Congratulations to our senior Jazz Ensemble who 
had the pleasure of being invited to perform at a 
charity event hosted by Mrs Kerryn Baird the wife 
of NSW Premier, Mr Mike Baird MP, at the Manly 
Pacific Hotel on Tuesday. This was a great honour 
for our students and is testament to the quality of 
this ensemble. With the HSC in progress, many of 
our Year 12 students who would normally 
perform in this ensemble were unavailable, 
however, it was wonderful to see former student 
Isaac Arnold return, giving of his time to support 
the group. 

Tony Rudd 
Principal 

 

 

From the Deputy Principals 
Congratulations to all Year 12 students on the 
completion of the HSC. I’d also like to take this 
opportunity to thank our Presiding Officer, Ms de 
Podolinsky, and her terrific team of invigilators for 
their dedication and support over the past few 
weeks. Your caring manner and excellent 
organisation helped our students thrive during 
this demanding time. The Year 12 Graduation will 
be held on Monday 14 November from 3:45pm at 
Freshwater Senior Campus. Students are 
requested to arrive by 3:45pm so that we can 
start the ceremony promptly at 4:00pm. After the 
ceremony, parents, students and teachers are 
invited to stay for the afternoon tea, kindly 
catered for by Year 11 parents, before Year 12 
depart for their formal.  All students should have 
their sign-out completed by next Friday. Please 
see Mrs Whalan or the Front Office you have do 
not have a Leavers Card. 
 
Year 10 students completed their Problem 
Challenge on Wednesday and are busy preparing 
for their Mathematics and Geography or History 
examinations in the Hall on Tuesday next week. 
This year over 60 students have signed up for the 
Digital Learning Portfolio presentations. Thank 
you to the Year 10 parents who have kindly 
volunteered to be involved, however, we still 
need a number of volunteers who are able to give 
either one day or half a day of their time on 
Monday 21 November and Tuesday 22 November.  
If you are available and would like to be involved, 
please email me on 
catherine.whalan@det.nsw.edu.au .  
 
Year 8 Technology students have enjoyed cooking 
for their parents and guests for their Food Critic 
task. Thank you to Ms Ellis who organised these 
events and to the parents involved who were able 
to give quality feedback to the students on the 
day. 
 
Tonight I’m looking forward to attending the 
Strings Soiree at Mosman Art Gallery from 7pm. 
This event is one of the highlights of the year and 
I’d encourage anyone who is able to attend to 
come along and enjoy the amazing talent of our 
Strings and Chamber Orchestra.  

Cath Whalan 
Deputy Principal Years 8, 10, 12 

__________________________ 
 
 
 

 
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On Monday we were fortunate to have Professor 
Gordian Fulde speak to our Year 9 students about 
the effects of alcohol and drugs. For someone so 
highly acclaimed and respected in the world of 
emergency medicine, he is remarkably down to 
earth and a genuinely delightful person. Within 
minutes you can sense that he has a real passion, 
not only for emergency medicine, but for 
empowering and encouraging young people to 
make healthy choices. In PDHPE, Year 9 students 
will be developing a Health Promotion Campaign 
to encourage young people to make wise 
decisions about drug use. Students had the 
opportunity to ask Professor Fulde questions to 
help them develop this campaign.  
 
Last night I had the pleasure of listening to the 
Year 9 Elective Music students perform Jazz 
pieces for their final assessment task. The talent, 
ability and confidence of these students were 
most impressive. Congratulations to all 
performers and to Ms Leviton for her organisation 
of such an enjoyable evening and wonderful 
opportunity for the students to perform to an 
authentic audience as part of their assessment.  
 
It was the last PAL (Peer Academic Leaders) 
session this week. Year 7 students presented a 2 
minute reflection on what they had learnt and 
how they have applied this knowledge at school. 
Students spoke about how they have 
implemented time management skills, beaten 
procrastination, used chunking and set goals. 
Thank you to the Year 10 Peer Academic leaders 
for delivering such a worthwhile program and to 
Ms Tye and Ms Rixon for their coordination. 
Mentor teachers have been assigned to all Year 
12, 2017 students. Mentor teachers provide a 
further level of support throughout the HSC year. 
The first mentor meeting will take place next 
week and students are encouraged to speak to 
their mentor teacher at any time throughout the 
year if they need support or advice.  
 
Today the MSC zero robotics team, comprised of 
two Year 9 students and seven Year 11 students 
attended a workshop at University of Sydney. 
 
The workshop developed coding and strategic 
skills to assist the team in the next round of the 
zero robotics competition, an international 
competition involving 144 teams from Russia, 
North America, Europe and Australia. In the 
virtual round our students will have the 
opportunity to form international alliances to 
compete towards encoding robots (SPHERES) 
currently aboard the International Space Station. 

Students in the team: Elden Loomes, Kane 
Jackson, Tom Dunbavan, Tom Fitzgerald, Laura 
O'Neil, Liam Trett, George Morgan, Jonathan 
Barrett and Ryan Foo.  

 
Kathy O’Sullivan 

Deputy Principal Years 7, 9, 11 
 
 

Ms Legg’s Year 12 Physics 
Class 

 
2016 Australian National 
Chemistry Quiz 
1827 Year 11 students across NSW attempted this 
prestigious competition. 
 
85 Year 11 Chemistry students at MSC attempted 
the quiz with 52 receiving awards (names below). 
The average score at MSC was higher than both 
the NSW and the Australian averages for Year 11 
students.  
 
High Distinction (12) – Matthew Allan, Alexander 
Hobsbawn, Morgan Kelly, Kevin Li, George 
Morgan, Samir Mosahebi, Laura O’Neill, Brendon 
O’Young, Rebecca Thompson, Brandon Wong, 
Henry Yan, Wilson Zhao 
 
Distinction (20) – Jonathan Barrett, Amy Bentley, 
Will Chaffers, Giles Drake, Callum Evans, Ryan 
Foo, Hinano Fujisaki, Finlay Gibson-Healey, 
Samuel Hobson, Isobel Klein, Adam Loader, Krish 
Mirchandani, Ellen Mitchell, Anika Moller, Meet 
Patel, Olga Popovic, Stephen Sung, Tyler Van 
Leeuwen, Maya Yaffe, Jason Zhu 
 
Credit (20) – Dominic Agius, Lily Archibald, Frank 
Chan, Jeremy Chiu, Dominic Collins, Felix 
Lempriere, Thomas Fitzgerald, John Gaul, Helen 



Gong, Vincent Ho, Sam Kelly, Aaron Lambert, 
Andrew McHale, Jessica Moore, Ewan Nicholl, 
Alan Shen, Andreea Vissarion, Daniel Ward, 
Sophie Yang, James Zhou  

Congratulations to all students for their efforts 
and their outstanding results. 

Vicki Maggs 
Head Teacher Science 

Careers Matters 
Deb Rixon (Career’s Adviser Manly Selective 
Campus) can be contacted in the Career’s office. 
Phone 99053982/email 
Deborah.Rixon@det.nsw.edu.au 

Outside the Career’s office there is a mailbox 
where students can return forms/place written 
messages etc and a large whiteboard where 
messages can be left, if the office is unattended. 

MSC has a Careers website: 
www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com. 
Students can access this site through the link on 
the school’s website. Students and parents can 
explore the large amount of Career’s information 
on this site.  

The Career’s department assists students with 
subject selection/finding Work Experience 
placements/resume writing/applications for 
university/completing scholarship applications. 
Book a one on one interview. 

Year 10 Work Experience/ABW and Volunteering 
Booklets 
All Work Experience forms and permission notes 
for ABW should have been returned by now to 
the Career’s office.  

Additionally, the $80 payment for ABW is 
required to the front office.  

Additionally, Year 10 volunteering hours should 
have been signed off and booklets returned. 

Courses and Workshops for Students 
Free ACE the HSC seminars for parents and 
students at Macquarie University Macquarie 
University is hosting a series of seminars for Year 
11/12 students and parents (10am-12:30pm) on 
Sunday 13th November. Topics include: Stress-
Free HSC, HSC English presentation, exam/study 
strategies and parent information. Entry is free, 
but due to limited places, registration is essential. 

RSVP https://hscintheholidays.com.au or call 1300 
677 336. 

AFTRS BA Screen - Applications Close 30 
November The AFTRS Bachelor of Arts Screen: 
Production is designed for students with a passion 
for storytelling and a commitment to a career in 
the screen industries. You'll graduate with a broad 
knowledge and skills and an adaptable, forward-
looking approach. Fee Help approved. Merit 
selected, no ATAR required. Applications Close 30 
November 2016. Details: https://goo.gl/sr3qXH 

Expos and Forums 
Careers in Language Fair: Japanese,  
Wednesday November 9  
The Careers in Language Fair is an annual event 
that gathers a wide range of speakers who have 
used their language skills in diverse ways. Our 
speakers will demonstrate just how far you can go 
with language skills in any industry, be it creative, 
traditional, entrepreneurial, or international. For 
more information, visit: http://kulturo-
kolektiva.com.au/careersfair/ 
Jobs and Career Opportunities for Students 
BiG Day In @ UTS - 28 March 2017 BiG Day In IT 
Careers Conference for students Yr 9-12 @ UTS on 
Tuesday 28 March 2017 – Speakers incl. Animal 
Logic, IBM, Technology One, WiseTech Global, 
Westpac, TCS & more talking about their careers 
& the future of technology. Loads of cool 
exhibitors including JMC Academy, Westpac, IBM, 
Digital Careers, & loads more. Tickets $10 for 
students http://www.thebigdayin.com.au 

Resources for Students - FREE 
UNIQUE & MODERN CAREERS TOOL FOR 
STUDENTS & CAREER ADVISORS The Footnotes 
offers a unique career and study service to 
students and careers advisors. Trial the tool that 
includes a Course Finder (with over 6200 courses 
featured nationally) and its Job Finder (allowing 
students to find volunteer, casual & work 
experience opportunities)- all combined with case 
study advice and stories. More information here- 
http://thefootnotes.com.au/school 

Other News 

UTS Science in Focus: Big Data & the Paradox of 
Probability Have you ever wondered what big 
data is, how it’s stored, & whether your 
information is secure? Join Prof Anthony Dooley 
for as he helps us make sense of digital data. 
Fellow UTS mathematician Dr Stephen Woodcock 
will then take us through some popular 
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‘probability paradoxes’, explaining how surprising, 
counterintuitive and often misleading results can 
arise. School groups welcome. http://bit.ly/2 

UTS:INSEARCH 2017-2018 Domestic Prospectus 
Guide now available! We are proud to announce 
that the 2017-2018 UTS:INSEARCH Domestic 
Prospectus Guide is now available to download 
from Insearch.edu.au. The new guide features 
changes to the Diploma of Communication, a key 
dates section and new student testimonials. Hard 
copies of the guide may also be sent upon request 
by contacting Regional Partner Manager, Aline 
Chiron on aline.chiron@insearch.edu.au.  

HSIE Report Term 4 
In the last fortnight, the faculty has had 
excursions for HSC classes in both Economics and 
Society & Culture and concluded the ASX Schools 
Sharemarket Game. 

The Economics students made their way to the 
NSW Treasury last week, where they heard from a 
number of economists on a range of topics 
including: 

• the role of economics in government
policy

• the importance of environmental and
social issues in economies

• the NSW budget
• household and labour market trends, and
• the application of economics to human

behaviour.

To conclude the day, students then visited the 
Reserve Bank of Australia to hear about the 
applications of monetary policy and the evolution 
of Australian currency. Overall, the day’s activities 
provided a good foundation on the applications of 
economics in our society that leads well into the 
start of the HSC course. 

This week the Society & Culture students made 
their way to a workshop to assist them in the 
development of their Personal Interest Projects 
(PIPs). The PIP is the major work all students must 
complete for their HSC, making up 40% of their 
final examination mark. This course allowed the 
students to get additional insight into how to 
commence their planning, undertake their 
research and develop their final submission. With 
such an uninhibited range of potential research 
topics they can undertake, this day provided the 
students with the direction and focus to begin 
their challenging and exciting projects. 

And at assembly this week, the top performing 
students in the ASX Schools Sharemarket Game 
received certificates for their gains over the 3-
month period. Megan Moshovelis from Year 9 
placed first in the school with a return of 4.5% 
over the period. Tim Brand of Year 12 placed 
second with a gain of 3.4% with Kleo Rivera of 
Year 11 in third place making 3.35%. Well done to 
all Commerce, Economics and Business Studies 
students for participating in the game and 
learning the potential joy and despair of investing. 
This experience has certainly given them more 
insight into potential future investment decisions, 
whilst enjoying a bit of fun competition with their 
friends in the process. 

Jamie Kay 
HT HSIE 

Library Technology News 
Wednesday the 2 of November 2016 saw the start 
of a new era in Library Technology. 
OASIS the old technology which began in the era 
of MS DOS in the 1980s has been used by the 
Department of Education for over 35 years.  

Year 12 Graduation

Monday 14 
November 2016 

Freshwater Senior 
Campus 

Please be seated by 
3:45pm 

Volunteers needed 
Year 10 Digital Learning Portfolio 

 

21 & 22 November 
Please contact front office or Mrs Whalan 

http://bit.ly/2
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Our school closed OASIS on Monday 31 October - 
the last screen can be seen below. 
 
Then the momentous event of going live with 
OLIVER SYSTEM the new Library Technology 
occurred at noon on Wednesday. This technology 
will enhance students research techniques and 
bring electronic resources at a touch of a 
keyboard. 

Barbara Harrison, Heather Crawford & Bev 
Shoebridge 

 

 

FROM THE ARCHIVES 
Continuing our articles from the 1974 edition of 
the Pines magazine, it is thought-provoking to 
read the library report. As we contemplate the 
requirements for our own forthcoming library 
extension and refurbishment, it is interesting to 
read what was considered state-of-the art 42 
years ago, and to wonder what the future will 
hold in store in another four decades. 
 
FROM THE LIBRARY (report by T. Hobbs): 
This has been the first year of ‘flexible 
programing’ in the library. The intention is to 
make the library available for more people than 
the old timetabled arrangement, and in theory, 
many classes will be booked in for guided study in 
the library’s free periods each week. Such periods 
of purposeful individual or group study are 
obviously an opportunity for real education to 
take place.  
 
The library area is, of course, far too small for a 
school with the numbers we have. Thus, while on 
the one hand I regret that teachers do not book 
their classes to study in the library nearly as often 
as I would wish, on the other it is obvious that if 
teachers in all subject tried to organise their 
groups to use the reading room fully, there would 
not be space for them to do so, even once a 
fortnight. 
 
Videoptape has increased a great deal during 
1974 and even with the annexe occupied most of 
the day, we quite often need to use the small 
recording room for a group to watch a program. 
 

All these factors raise the question of what sort 
of library the school should be planning for the 
future. Ideally a large building with classroom, 
reading rooms and an audio-visual area, with 
greatly expanded technical materials would be 
desirable. 
 
A highlight was our visit to Hurlstone 
Agricultural High School, a departmental school 
like our own, where all the facilities mentioned in 
the preceding paragraph are provided for fewer 
than 800 students. Libraries like this are 
gradually being built, but we may wait many 
years. Meanwhile we  

the students who should be able to use them. 
 
I am obliged to point out these inadequacies, but 
in many ways the library is fortunate.  
 



Mr Outterside’s understanding of its needs and 
problems and his immediate response whenever 
action can bring improvement has been most 
encouraging. Mrs Jones keeps the audio-visual 
program going with enthusiasm and skill and she 
and Mrs West make day to day organisation 
pleasant and efficient. The student librarians are 
all alert and helpful under the guidance of P 
Massey, 6th form, our invaluable head library 
prefect. 

Bands of Manly  
Selective Campus 
Annual Orchestral Soiree, 
Friday 4 November 7pm at 
the Mosman Art Gallery 
All families and friends of MSC 
are invited to our annual strings 
soiree featuring String Ensemble 

conducted by the wonderfully experienced and 
enthusiastic Brain Buggy and Chamber Orchestra 
conducted by the very talented Liz Scott.  The 
venue is intimate and the music is beautiful.  This 
is a chance to farewell our wonderful Year 12 
strings students.  
No bookings are required, but there will be a 
small entrance fee on the night. 

MSC Jazz Night 2016. Saturday 12 November, 
6.30pm till late at the The Show Room @ Dee 
Why 
We are looking forward to a fantastic night next 
Friday. The show is a sell-out and our wonderful 
jazz bands will be performing throughout the 
night in front of an audience of over 200 people! 
Also on stage will be special guest Nic Jeffries, a 
professional and very talented Australian Jazz 
saxophonist and vocalist - a treat for our students 
and audience alike! 

Any queries about the night please contact Antje 
Kaldor antjekaldor@yahoo.com (0410 539 399) or 
Helen Dransfield 
 helendransfield@optusnet.com.au 
 (0414 702 259). 

Band Meeting and AGM in band room, Monday 7 
November 8pm 
Please consider joining the wonderful group of 
20+ parents who make up the band committee. 
The band committee needs the involvement of 
parents from the Years 7-10 age groups as parents 
from senior years are moving on. 

Helping with some of the tasks involved in band 
events is a very rewarding and fun way of being 
involved in your child’s school, meeting other 
parents and getting to know your child’s peers. 

Most band committee members are working 
parents so there is no expectation that you are 
free mid-week. Meet one night per term. There is 
a role for everyone. 

Some jobs are very short term and intensive, 
others require a small weekly input but on a 
regular basis. To find out more, please call Sarah 
on 0400 913 133. 

Melbourne Cup Charity Event 
Thank you to Craig and jazz performers Katie, Ben, 
Sam, Yelson and Issac for playing to an 
appreciative audience at a charity event on 
Tuesday hosted by Mrs Baird. 
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Band Diary Dates 

Term 4 
Orchestral Soiree- Fri 4 Nov - Mosman Art Gallery: 
CO/SE 
International Band Tour Information night: 1 
Nov, 7:30pm, MSC. 
AGM and Term 4 Band Meeting - Mon 7 Nov- 
Band room, 8pm: All welcome 
Jazz Night Out rehearsal – Wed 9 Nov- Band 
Room: JO 
Jazz Night Out- Sat 12 Nov – Events at Dee Why, 
6:30pm: SwB/SB/BB/JO 
Year 12 Graduation- Mon 14 Nov - Freshwater 
campus gym: JO 
Junior Band Regional Tour - Mon 28 Nov- Thurs 1 
Dec: CB/SB/SwB 
Year 7 Orientation Day - Tues 6 Dec- MSC Hall: 
WE/SE 
Big Band Bash # 2 – Tues 13 Dec- MSC: All 
ensembles  
Presentation night - Mon 12 Dec -  Freshwater 
campus gym: SWO 
Performance at Ms Legg’s wedding – 
Fri 16 Dec: JO (TBA) 

Band web site 
For the latest band calendar, handbook and 
current information go to the band website at 
http://manlypandc.org.au/?page_id=34 
Band Names 
Wind Stream: 
SWO~Symphonic Wind Orchestra; WE~Wind 
Ensemble; CB~Concert Band; 
SE~String Ensemble; CO~Chamber Orchestra 
Jazz Stream:  
JO~Jazz Orchestra; BB~Big Band; SB~Stage Band; 
SwB- Swing Band; JC- Jazz Combo 

Calendar Term 4 
Please check all dates and times closer to the event 

WEEK 5 
7/11/2016 Year 7 High Resolves 
7/11/2016 Year 8 VALID mandatory 

Diagnostic Science Test 
7/11/2016 Band Committee AGM 
8/11/2016 Year 8 VALID mandatory 

Diagnostic Science Test 
9/11/2016 Well- Being Year 9 Camp 
9/11/2016 Jazz Orchestra Rehearsal 
9/11/2016 Yr 8 VALID mandatory 

Diagnostic Science Test 
9/11/2016 Schools Spectacular dance 

rehearsal 

10/11/2016 Well-Being Year 9 Camp 
10/11/2016 Gold Qualifying hike 
10/11/2016 Year 8 VALID mandatory 

Diagnostic Science Test 
11/11/2016 Well - Being Year 9 Camp 
11/11/2016 Year 8 VA incursion- All day 
11/11/2016 Year 8 VALID mandatory 

Diagnostic Science Test 
11/11/2016 Remembrance Day 
12/11/2016 Jazz Night Out 

WEEK 6 
14/11/2016 Year 12 Graduation Evening, 

4pm Freshwater Gymnasium 
17/11/2016 Year 11 Japanese speaking 

practice in Rm 032 
18/11/2016 Parent Coaching Workshop TBC 
18/11/2016 Year 9 Design Challenge - Food 

Technology 
18/11/2016 Schools Spectacular dance 

rehearsal 
WEEK 7 

23/11/2016 Schools Spectacular combined 
dance rehearsal 

23/11/2016 Visual Arts Exhibition- Years 7-
11 

24/11/2016 Schools Spectacular dress 
rehearsal 

24/11/2016 Visual Arts Exhibition- Years 7-
11 

25/11/2016 Schools Spectacular matinee & 
evening performances 

25/11/2016 Visual Arts Exhibition- Years 7-
11 

26/11/2016 Schools Spectacular matinee & 
evening performances 
WEEK 8 

28/11/2016 Junior Band Tour 
28/11/2016 Year 10 Work Experience and 

ABW 
28/11/2016 YEAR 7 PRAXIS PROJECT 
29/11/2016 Junior Band Tour 
29/11/2016 Year 10 Work Experience and 

ABW 
29/11/2016 Year 9 Forensic Science 

Incursion 
29/11/2016 YEAR 7 PRAXIS PROJECT 
30/11/2016 Junior Band Tour 
30/11/2016 Year 10 Work Experience and 

ABW 
30/11/2016 YEAR 7 PRAXIS PROJECT 
30/11/2016 Principal's Tour of the school, 

9.30am.  Bookings essential via 
Office 9905 3982. 

http://manlypandc.org.au/?page_id=34


30/11/2016 P&C AGM Meeting, 7pm in 
Library 

1/12/2016 Junior Band Tour 
1/12/2016 Year 10 Work Experience and 

ABW 
1/12/2016 YEAR 7 PRAXIS PROJECT 
2/12/2016 Year 10 Work Experience and 

ABW 
2/12/2016 Parent Coaching Workshop TBC 
2/12/2016 YEAR 7 PRAXIS PROJECT 

WEEK 9 
6/12/2016 Dance Showcase 
6/12/2016 Year 7 2017 Orientation Day 
7/12/2016 Year 8 - 11 Orientation Day 
7/12/2016 Dance Showcase 
8/12/2016 Year 7 2017 Parent Coaching 

Workshop TBC 
8/12/2016 Chrismanly 
9/12/2016 Gold Qualifying hike 

11/12/2016 Gold Qualifying hike 
WEEK 10 

12/12/2016 Gold Qualifying hike 
12/12/2016 Year 7 EAM Line Period 1 

Careers lesson 
12/12/2016 Presentation Night 
13/12/2016 Big Band Bash 
13/12/2016 Gold Qualifying hike 
13/12/2016 Chrismanly - wetweather 
16/12/2016 Last Day for Students 
16/12/2016 ATAR Morning Tea 10am, 

Library 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
LOCATED UNDER THE TAS BLOCK 

Open first Tuesdays of the month 8.15-9.30am 
& third Thursdays of the month 1.30-2.30pm 

Next open Thursday 17 November @1.30pm 

Co-ordinators Marg Martin & Chris Schaller 
Please contact us if you would like to place an 

order: 
margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au 

or christins@ozemail.com.au 

Donations of washed good quality 
uniforms are most welcome and can be 

left at the office. 

All proceeds go the P&C for school improvement 
projects. 

We are seeking volunteers to help in the shop. If 
you are interested please contact us. 

For second hand band blazers (buy & sell) please 
contact Dianne Turner on 

moogiet@optusnet.com.au and 
new and pre-loved band polo shirts 

please contact Kim Luong on 
kimmanlyband@gmail.com 

mailto:margaret.martin@optusnet.com.au
mailto:christins@ozemail.com.au
mailto:moogiet@optusnet.com.au
mailto:kimmanlyband@gmail.com
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Why should you participate? 

 
• Do you seek to gain experience in: 

• Leadership  
•  Personal Improvement  
•  Sportsmanship  
•  Citizenship  
•  Community Involvement  
•  Public Speaking ?  

•   
National Finalists – Echuca Convention     Proudly sponsored by National Australia Bank    

 
State winners will participate in a Lions International Youth Camp in 

NewZealand in December 2017 – January 2018 
Overall and Public Speaking winners will also travel overseas 
 to a destination of their choosing. 
  
Visit our Website at: http://www.lionsclubs.org.au/yoty  
To apply : Please contact Bruce McLaren , YOTY Chairman Lions Club of Balgowlah  
phone:0403268044 
 
Judging Levels: 
Clubs: Balgowlah—Wednesday 15th February 2017    
 
District Final: 
By 26/27 March 2017 
 
State Final: 
By 8/9 April 2017 
 
National Final: 
During National Convention; Hobart=-Monday 8th May 2017 Hobart Tasmania 

http://www.lionsclubs.org.au/yoty

	From the Deputy Principals Congratulations to all Year 12 students on the completion of the HSC. I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank our Presiding Officer, Ms de Podolinsky, and her terrific team of invigilators for their dedication and su...
	Year 8 Technology students have enjoyed cooking for their parents and guests for their Food Critic task. Thank you to Ms Ellis who organised these events and to the parents involved who were able to give quality feedback to the students on the day.
	Tonight I’m looking forward to attending the Strings Soiree at Mosman Art Gallery from 7pm. This event is one of the highlights of the year and I’d encourage anyone who is able to attend to come along and enjoy the amazing talent of our Strings and Ch...
	Outside the Career’s office there is a mailbox where students can return forms/place written messages etc and a large whiteboard where messages can be left, if the office is unattended.
	MSC has a Careers website: www.manlyselectivecampuscareers.com. Students can access this site through the link on the school’s website. Students and parents can explore the large amount of Career’s information on this site.

	Year 12 Graduation
	Monday 14 November 2016
	Freshwater Senior Campus
	Please be seated by 3:45pm
	Parking available on the oval.
	Annual Orchestral Soiree, Friday 4 November 7pm at the Mosman Art Gallery
	Band web site
	For the latest band calendar, handbook and current information go to the band website at http://manlypandc.org.au/?page_id=34
	Band Names
	Wind Stream:
	Jazz Stream:
	JO~Jazz Orchestra; BB~Big Band; SB~Stage Band; SwB- Swing Band; JC- Jazz Combo
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State winners will participate in a Lions International Youth Camp in 


NewZealand in December 2017 – January 2018 
Overall and Public Speaking winners will also travel overseas 
 to a destination of their choosing. 
  
Visit our Website at: http://www.lionsclubs.org.au/yoty  
To apply : Please contact Bruce McLaren , YOTY Chairman Lions Club of Balgowlah  
phone:0403268044 
 
Judging Levels: 
Clubs: Balgowlah—Wednesday 15th February 2017    
 
District Final: 
By 26/27 March 2017 
 
State Final: 
By 8/9 April 2017 
 
National Final: 
During National Convention; Hobart=-Monday 8th May 2017 Hobart Tasmania 
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